

## Office of the Sheriff

St. Mary's County, Maryland

Headquarters 23150 Leonard Hall Drive Leonardtown, MD 20650 301-475-4200 Ext. 1900 301-475-4047 Fax Detention Center 41880 Baldridge Street – P.O. Box 960 Leonardtown, MD 20650 301-475-4200 Ext. 3200 301-475-4095 Fax



October 8, 2014

Sirine Shebaya Immigrants' Rights Attorney American Civil Liberties Union of Mayland 3600 Clipper Mill Road Suite 350 Baltimore, MD 21211

Dear Ms. Shebaya:

In response to your correspondence to Sheriff Timothy K. Cameron dated September 30, 2014; the St. Mary's County Detention Center no longer responds to ICE hold requests unless they are accompanied by a warrant issued by a judge. This policy became effective August 21, 2014 as a result of the Attorney General document referenced in your letter.

Should you have any further questions please feel free to contact me at 301-475-4200 extension 2241.

Sincerely,

Michael R. Merican

Captain

Commander

Corrections Division

cc: Sheriff Timothy K. Cameron